VIA EMAIL

SUBJECT:  Athletics Updates

Greetings Lyons Nation~

Let me officially welcome the Class of 2024 to Lyons Nation!  I can’t think of a more bold entrance into your collegiate career. To our returning student-athletes, thank you for your leadership over the past several months.  There are thousands of quotes describing how adversity builds character and leads to life’s meaningful moments.  I am certain that is not what you want to hear from me right now.

As was the case this past spring, I am heartbroken that we will not be able to provide a competition schedule in the fall.  I was a part of the NEWMAC’s COVID-19 working group and assembled our own MHC COVID-19 working group consisting of my administrative team, athletic training staff, coaches, and our team physician. We have spent hundreds of hours reviewing return-to-sport and reopening guidelines.  We have participated in numerous online sessions to discuss the changing conditions.  At this time and under the current conditions, we have made the decision to forego competition in the fall.

Here are some of the considerations:
· We need to have the greatest amount of flexibility for the fall.  The country is experiencing some of its highest numbers of positive COVID-19 cases that cannot be explained simply by the increases in testing.  We want the flexibility of being able to make adjustments to our schedules and plans, especially if the state must move from its current reopening phase to an earlier one.
· The NCAA Resocialization for Collegiate Sport requires time for acclimatization.  We were considering a condensed conference-only competition schedule, which would leave little room for rescheduling adjustments. 
· Our athletic training staff has been certified in contact tracing and would play a role in tracking contact among team members and various community members.  It is possible that as a part of our mitigation and containment strategies, individuals may be quarantined for select periods of time.  It is likely that teams will not operate with full rosters throughout the fall.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We know that you have many questions, including whether there will be practices in the fall and the status of winter and spring competitions.  Coaches have forwarded your questions which we will have answered in the Athletics and Recreation section of the College’s FAQ page and will provide links from our Athletics website.  Please continue to raise questions and direct them to your head coaches. We will continue to keep you updated as plans evolve.

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]As our returning student-athletes know, in addition to MHC’s great tradition of conference rivalries and contests, athletics is also about community and connection. Lyons Nation is strong and will continue to engage virtually in our leadership programming, chalk talks, advocacy, and community building activities throughout the fall while we plan our way forward to a return to practice and competition opportunities.

Go Lyons!
Lori

